

## **State of Tennessee Health Facilities Commission**

665 Mainstream Drive, 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor, Nashville, TN 37243

**www.tn.gov/hsda** Phone: 615-741-7221

August 15, 2024

Kenny Shafer Chief Executive Officer Johnson City Medical Center 400 North State of Franklin Road Johnson City, TN 37604

Dear Mr. Shafer:

On June 25, 2024, the Health Facilities Commission conducted a re-designation site visit of Johnson City's Medical Centers Level I Trauma Center. After review of the findings from the site visit the following recommendations will be presented to the Commission's Board, on August 28, 2024.

The site team finds that Johnson City Medical Center continues to meet requirements and standards of a Level I Trauma Center and recommends continued designation as a Level I Trauma Center.

The Commission Board meeting will be held at 665 Mainstream Drive, 1st Floor Iris Board Room, Nashville, TN. 37243. The meeting will begin at 0900 AM CST.

Thank you for your dedication to trauma care in Tennessee. Please contact me at 615-585-1817 with any questions.

Sincerely.

Rob Seesholtz, MHA, B\$N, RN, EMT-P

Trauma System Director

Cc: Logan Grant, Executive Director, Health Facilities Commission Caroline Tippens, Director, Licensure & Regulation Ann Reed, Deputy Director, Licensure & Regulation